Dear #YOUR MPS NAME#,

I am asking you to do all you can to secure a fair resettlement programme for the exiled Chagossian people. The Government will make a decision on this issue in the coming weeks and it is vitally important Ministers take the opportunity to offer a belated measure of justice to Chagossians and remove a vile stain on the UK's human rights record.

I am pleased that the Government have accepted Chagossian return to their homeland is “practically feasible” following an independent study. In the late sixties and early seventies, Chagossians were forcibly removed from their homeland under British orders. This was to make way for a still-extant US military base on Diego Garcia. Exiled communities now live in Crawley and Manchester, as well as in Mauritius, The Seychelles and various other nations and have spent decades fighting for the right to return.

This acceptance that a renewed Chagossian society could be a success coupled with the continued demands of the Chagossian community for return should equate to Government backing for a fair return programme right now.
Chagossians were deported as part of US-UK Agreement to build a military base on Diego Garcia. This agreement expires this year. If the agreement is to be renewed, the UK must insist that a condition of the new agreement is support for Chagossian resettlement. Negotiations are going on now and I ask you to make this point to the relevant Ministers.
Government statements have claimed they have “concerns” over the cost of return. Yet independent KPMG estimates, which were they described as “pessimistic,” start at just £64m over three years. This is a tiny proportion of the International Aid budget, which is protected by law. And in practice much of the capital could come from US, EU or private sector sources. 

And the bottom line is that I as a taxpayer am more than willing to make this minimal contribution to see justice delivered.
Concerns about “uncertainties” over demand have also been raised. Chagossian leaders have publicly stated, however, they are confident hundreds will be willing to return as soon as possible to begin a pilot resettlement programme. Chagossians have signed petitions stating their commitment to return. Even in the recent consultation in which return was offered on very restrictive terms, there was significant support amongst the community.
There is now a unique, and for many elderly, native-born Chagossians final, chance for return. 

I would appreciate it if you could forward this letter on the Foreign Secretary’s office and send on any replies. I will be happy to meet with you to discuss this further. I look forward to your reply.

Yours Sincerely,
YOUR NAME

YOUR FULL ADDRESS
